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Dallas discussions focused on technology, techniques, targeted 
muscle reinnervation (TMR), and the challenges involved in vari-
ous approaches to patient care, Miguelez says. One result of the 
meeting was that participants decided to share their case stud-
ies. They now share access to an online database where each can 
upload case study information. Miguelez finds the system useful 
for sharing clinical and technological approaches including socket 
design, socket material, and software adjustments for myoelectric 
arms, or the components being chosen and why they are being 
chosen, as well as patient outcomes. He says it is a comprehensive 
approach that helps all the partners become the very best they can 
become.

“It’s not a, ‘Hey, our way is the best way,’” Miguelez says. “The 
group is not trying to find the very best in socket design, per se,” 
because “then all of a sudden it could become somewhat com-
petitive because we all feel like our approaches are the best.” He 
explains that “when you stop competing, and…you’re just talk-
ing about what the thought process is in determining your socket 
design and your material selection, it enhances the spectrum of 
what the criteria are for creating that socket design. So really 
what’s going to happen is that everybody’s socket design is going 
to evolve. It doesn’t mean that we’re going to end up with the 
exact same socket design; it means that everybody is going to 
have that much broader of a perspective. Everybody’s willing to 
share their best without competition. It becomes a learning, nur-
turing environment.”

Size was key in the functionality of the group. Kelley says that 
Otto Bock didn’t want the consortium’s membership to be too 
large. He describes the close to 20 attendees as the “sweet spot 
for…lively discussion.” He says the small number, “was important 
to avoid a hierarchical structure and to simplify communications 
within the group.”

Trust was established early on by guaranteeing members that 
their intellectual property and commercial rights would be pro-
tected. “A legal agreement was drafted to cover these points and 
many others,” Kelley says. He adds that should any of the pro-
tected innovations seem “promising and likely to result in better 
outcomes, Otto Bock could certainly discuss with the relevant 
partner(s) about reaching a business agreement if there was the 
desire to incorporate the innovations into future products.”

During the most recent meeting, “the walls really came down 
and people were much more comfortable sharing information,” 
Miguelez says. “The first meeting, everybody loved the idea, but 
they were trying to see if the reality of sharing their intellectual 
capital was realistic. By the third meeting, not only did we recog-
nize that it’s possible, but we could see all the opportunities that 
can come from that collaboration. So now, we’re just really excited 
about where we can go as a group, and to use the size of the whole 
consortium’s patient base to really look at outcomes, to look at 
products, to look at techniques, and technologies is going to be 
something that was really never possible before.”  O&P EDGE
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